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Retirement of Richard Goodmanson 
 
Qantas today announced that Richard Goodmanson would retire as a Director of Qantas after 
serving 11 years on the Board. 
 
Mr Goodmanson was appointed to the Qantas Board in June 2008 and his retirement will take 
effect from today, following the conclusion of Qantas’ 2019 Annual General Meeting. 
 
Qantas Chairman, Richard Goyder, said “Richard brought a wealth of experience to the Board 
and to several committees – we thank him sincerely for his service and wish him well for the 
future.” 
 
 
 

Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
 

Andrew Finch 
Group General Counsel and Company Secretary 


